
HOTLINE 
Prayer Requests 

 
Bangladesh 

 
Bangladesh Partnership - Praise the Lord for 38 students who graduated from a one-year 

School of Evangelism program at the end of last year. 

 

Brazil 

 
Brazil Partnership – Six people from the Jaraguá FWB Church in Uberlândia were 

baptized. Praise the Lord! 
 

Bulgaria  

 

Jonathan & Amy Postlewaite – We are praising God for the three people who have 

started some form of discipleship. Please be praying that they will grow through this 

opportunity. 

 

Jacob and Hailee Voltz—We welcomed Baby Aurora into the world this week, and we 

are so in love! Please pray for Hailee’s recovery and family transitions during these early 

weeks. Pray also that Aurora’s documentation process will go smoothly. 

 

Cuba 

 
Cuba Partnership - Pray for a THP team that is currently repairing a house on the Cedars 

of Lebanon Seminary. It was damaged by a hurricane a couple of years ago. 

 

India 

 
India Partnership – Pray for one of the pastors who is having heart problems and has 

been taken to a specialized hospital for treatment. 

 

 

 

 

Japan 
 



Rusty & Brenda Carney — Praise God that Kelton and Katherine have had a good first 

week back in Japanese school. Please pray for their continued adjustment. Also, please 

pray for every member of our family to be healthy; we have been passing a cold around. 

Pray as well for Mr. A in our Bible Study group to understand the Scriptures and that the 

Holy Spirit would move on his heart to understand his need of a Savior.  

  

Hannah Goucher – Taylor and I will begin our English classes this week! Please pray for 

us as we minister to the Japanese people. 

 

Taylor Pate – We have officially launched New Life Church! We are seeing the Lord 

move here in Japan, and have several people interested in studying the Bible. Please be 

praying for these people and the continuation of the work with New Life Church. 

 

Daniel & Kate Speer – We have almost made it through our first Hokkaido winter! Pray 

for us as we try to balance language school, home life, and ministry responsibilities at 

New Life Church. 

 

Kenya 

Eddy & Amanda Simmons – Pray that the new audio recordings for the solar MP3 players 

will be loaded successfully and accurately onto the new players at Megavoice this week. 

Panama 

Panama Partnership – Four people from the Cañitas FWB Church were baptized. Twelve 

people from Panama successfully completed a 12-day evangelistic mission trip to Cuba. A 

well-attended national Ladies’ Retreat was held on the seminary campus. Praise the Lord 

for all these God-honoring events! 

Spain 

Anthony & Lea Edgmon – This weekend, Anthony will be speaking to the Eastern 

Florida Youth Winter Blast. Please pray with us that the young people at this retreat 

would have open hearts to God’s call on their lives and respond in obedience.  

Daniel & Karah (THP) – Praise the Father with us that we now have 15% of our 

necessary funding. Please continue to pray for us as we fundraise and travel.    

   

https://iminc.org/im-missionaries/eddy-and-amanda-simmons/

